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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick
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A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
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Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

End of Term 2
Welcome to the last week of Term 2. It has been a short 
term, but we have had so much happen during these 9 
weeks! We hope you all have a lovely holiday with your 
families and friends and stay dry and warm.

Jenny Kerrins
Thank you all for your support with our school closure day 
last Wednesday. It was lovely that we could all go to Jenny’s 
funeral and support each other and her family. We will all 
miss Jenny and honour her memory by continuing to keep 
our students at the centre of every decision - just like she 
always did. 

5/6 Passions and Pathways Excursion First Day of Term 3
The 5/6 students are engaging in the Passions and Pathways 
program throughout Term 3. The first day of term is the day 
for an amazing excursion to the Bendigo Tech School. Please 
ensure you have given permission for your child to attend via 
SiMON Everywhere App as the excursion is the very first day 
of term.

St Peter’s Feast Day
This Friday we celebrate St Peter’s Feast Day - which 
actually falls on 29th of June. We will have a school Mass 
at St Kilian’s Church at 9.30am and follow with a range of 
different activities throughout the day. School finishes at 
2.15pm.

50th Anniversary Celebrations
Don’t forget to mark your calendars and tell friends and 
family about the celebration of St Peter’s 50th Anniversaty 
on Sunday July 24th. The day will start with 10am Mass at 
St Kilian’s and then all are invited back to school for an Open 
Day. You will all get further details after the holidays.

Jet’s Gym
Our students will be attending Jet’s Gym each Friday for the 
first few weeks of term 3. Please see the SiMON Everywhere 
App for details and permission.

A moment in Prayer
Loving God please look after Jenny Kerrin’s family. May they 
be comforted in your loving embrace during this sad time.
We ask God to bless all our families over the holidays. Please 
keep us safe and warm and return us safely to school in Term 3. 

God Bless, Jen & Mick
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5/6 Art group is held each 
Thursday at the 2nd break 

in the Art Room. 

Available on 
Fridays 

Every day your child can enjoy a 
delicious free healthy breakfast 

from 8:30 in the Djak Tjarra 
(Enviro).  We have a range of 
cereals, toast, fruit, juice and 

yoghurt. Yummo!!

Catholic 
IDENTITY

St. Peter’s Primary School 

Mr. Miggy Podosky. - Catholic Identity Coordinator

The Body and Blood of Christ

The Scriptures  
Luke 9:11-17
When the crowds found out about it, they followed him; and 
he welcomed them, and spoke to them about the kingdom of 
God, and healed those who needed to be cured. The day was 
drawing to a close, and the twelve came to him and said, ‘Send 
the crowd away, so that they may go into the surrounding 
villages and countryside, to lodge and get provisions; for we are 
here in a deserted place.’ But he said to them, ‘You give them 
something to eat.’ They said, ‘We have no more than five loaves 
and two fish—unless we are to go and buy food for all these 
people.’ For there were about five thousand men. And he said to 
his disciples, ‘Make them sit down in groups of about fifty each.’ 
They did so and made them all sit down. And taking the five 
loaves and the two fish, he looked up to heaven, and blessed 
and broke them, and gave them to the disciples to set before 
the crowd. And all ate and were filled. What was left over was 
gathered up, twelve baskets of broken pieces.

Something to Think About

Mother Teresa said about Jesus, 
“He uses us to be his love and 

compassion in the world in spite of 
our weaknesses and frailties.” In this 
miracle Jesus does not produce food 

out of nowhere. He takes the little that 
the apostles have, and he multiplies it 
a thousand fold. No matter how little 

I think I have to give, once I freely 
place my gifts in Jesus’ service they 

become limitless.

The Story
In this miracle, Jesus does not 

produce food out of nowhere. He 
takes the little that the apostles 

have, and he multiplies it a 
thousand-fold. No matter how little 
I think I have to give, once I freely 

place my gifts in Jesus’ service they 
become limitless.



 Ecological 
STEWARDSHIP        PROJECT

Mrs. Lauren White - Eco-Stewardship Coordinator

St. Peter’s Primary School 

Tuesday - 5/6 Banya
Wednesday - 1/2 Balam Balam   

Thusday- 3/4 Yulawil
Feel free to bring your 

GUMBOOTS!

DJAK TJARRA

“To plant a garden is to believe in tomorrow.” (Audrey Hepburn)

DHELKUNYA DJAA SUCCULENT DRIVE 
WE NEED YOUR HELP TO MAKE OUR AMPHITHEATRE LOOK GREAT!!

We are asking all members of the school community to 
donate a succulent cutting or plant to help make our school 
amphitheatre garden look fabulous again. Ask your family, 
friends or neighbours if they have any in their garden you 

could get a cutting from. Thanks to those who have already 
donated some succulents.

We would like to plant these succulents this week 
so they can grow over the holidays. 

Succulents are easy to take care of, look great and super 
water friendly. Succulents are plants with thick, fleshy leaves 

and stems which are great for storing water.
Please see Mrs White if you have any questions.

Today students were lucky to participate 
in a basketball clinic run by some of the 

Bendigo Braves Basketball players. 
Thanks Luke Rosendale #13 

and Mitch Clarke #41 
(You might like to go watch the guys on the court 

when the Braves play at home next).
If you enjoyed this clinic you might like 
to join the Bendigo Basketball Biddy Ball 

(ages 4-9) or Aussie Hoops programs (ages 
5-10). Tuesdays and Thursdays 4-5pm at 

Red Energy Arena.  
Term 3 begins on the 12th July. 

Head to the programs tab on the Bendigo 
Basketball website to register. 



 COUNSELLING SERVICE
www.lifelinecvm.org.au/counselling

FREE COUNSELLING 
parents and friends

15-35 years
At Lifeline we understand that reaching out may be difficult

consider reaching out to us



For students  
Wellbeing support during  
the school holidays 

This guide provides tips to continue looking after 
your mental health and wellbeing during the 
school holidays and services to reach out to if you 
need support. 

Actions that support positive 
mental health over the  
school holidays 
Encourage your young person to: 

• Exercise boosts mood and mental health 
– make it fun!

• Nourish your brain by eating healthily  
– it will also improve your mood

• Prioritise sleep to support mental and 
emotional wellbeing

• Explore relaxation techniques and  
coping strategies

• Stay in touch and catch up with friends  
and loved ones

• Make time to do things you enjoy

• Practice positive self-talk – and remember  
you are not alone

• Seek professional help if needed.1

Feeling it: mindfulness resources and activities  
for students. Smiling Mind gives you tips on looking 
after yourself, understanding and managing 
emotions, being mindful, being kind to yourself, 
navigating uncertainty and preparing for change. 

You may find that these actions are not enough to 
look after your mental health. Here are some signs 
you may need some support.

1 headspace – a parents guide to school issues and stress https://headspace.org.au/friends-and-family/parents-guide-
tips-for-managing-stress-and-problems-at-school/

2 headspace ‘mental health and you’ poster https://headspace.org.au/assets/Uploads/Mental-Health-Posters-mgpdf.pdf
3 headspace – how to talk to your children about mental health https://headspace.org.au/dads/

Signs that you or a friend may 
need mental health support
Keep an eye out and seek professional help for 
changes that last two or more weeks such as:

• Loss of interest or involvement in activities 
normally enjoyed

• Feeling ‘low’, unusually stressed or worried

• Ordinary things get harder

• Being easily irritated or angry

• Taking more dangerous risks, like using alcohol 
or drugs

• Withdrawal or feeling overwhelmed

• Difficulties with concentration and motivation

• Having a lot of negative thoughts

• Changing in sleeping and eating.2 3


